CEPP Meeting
September 25, 2019
Minutes

In Attendance: Peter von Allmen, Andrew Bozio (scribe), Riley Filister, Steve Ives, Jina Mao, Feryaz Ocakli, Michael Orr, Pat Hilleren

Meeting Began at 2:31 pm.

1. One tentative addition to the year’s agenda. 
0. We discussed certificate programs on campus (the desirability of establishing them, the precedent for doing so, and the accreditation issues that may arise if we were to do so). Steve Ives (Chair) promised to follow up with Ron Seyb and Eric Morser.
 
1. Updates to committee from the chair
1. We are still waiting for updates regarding religious holidays from Parker Diggory. We will work on revising our policies on academic calendars and religious holiday observance once we have those updates.
a) Ives also followed up with L. Greenholtz (IPPC subcommittee) regarding Jordana Dym’s email on teaching spaces.

2) Discussed and Approved Minutes (09.18.19)
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Ives promised to follow up with Dave DeConno about the website and the new curriculum. Dave has promised that the Degree Audit will automatically update to reflect the appropriate curriculum for the individual student.
2. This led to a broader discussion about the new curriculum, particularly the Bridge Experience. 
2. Minutes were then approved.

1. Continued work on student evaluations report and faculty survey
3. Ives reported that he has followed up with the chairs of FEC, ATC, and PC and that they are in support of establishing a working group. There is also interest in establishing a faculty interest group, and CEPP discussed the possible function and composition of the faculty interest group, as well as its relation to the working group.
3. The discussion then shifted to the plan for the Committee of the Whole, which included a consideration of students’ views of evaluations as an opportunity to provide feedback to instructors. CEPP hopes that the instructions to students will become clearer as to the significance and the function of the evaluations, as well as more effective in countering bias.
3. The possibility of surveying students or inviting them to join the faculty interest group was also discussed, and CEPP resolved to let the faculty interest group and/or the working group decide the best course of action.
3. CEPP discussed the possibility of hosting a forum to discuss the report but decided to include a question about this in the Committee of the Whole.
3. Finally, CEPP agreed that it would send the report, the results of the survey, and a list of possible questions for the Committee of the Whole to the faculty before the October meeting.
Meeting ended at 3:34 pm.
Respectfully Submitted
Andrew Bozio


